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Mayor Bill de Blasio and Council Speaker Melissa Mark-Viverito toured the new Damian Family Care Center on Thursday afternoon in the South Bronx, located at 2604 Third Avenue. The tour was led by Peter Grisafi, president and CEO of Damian Family Care Centers.
 
Grisafi gave a basic overview of the layout of the building and the different type of services they offered. de Blasio asked how easy it would be for patients to get all of their health care needs taken care of in a single visit. Grisafi said that, although patients were not used to this, they could make all of their appointments for the same day, and the center had social workers and patient navigators to help get them through the process. He noted that the center will have mental health services for adults and children as well.
 
During the tour, de Blasio and Mark-Viverito stopped off in one of the offices, where de Blasio pretended to take her blood pressure.
 
“Her blood pressure’s perfect,” he said.
 
Mark-Viverito asked how many patients the center would see each year, and Grisafi said they initially expected about 5,000 patients and 60,000 visits per year, but this should eventually increase to 10,000 patients and 100,000 annual visits.
 
“The more being done here, the less likely that people will end up in the hospital,” de Blasio said.
 
de Blasio asked if the 100,000 was the maximum amount of visits the center could take, and Grisafi said they could maybe increase that to 120,000. de Blasio pressed him to try hitting that mark.
 
Grisafi said that investment from the city had helped them put services in place quickly and that they had raised their employees’ salaries.
 
de Blasio and Mark-Viverito met with some of the employees at the health center on the tour, and de Blasio said he appreciated the work they did.
 
de Blasio asked about prescriptions, and Grisafi said there was a pharmacy right downstairs where people could pick them up.
 
He also asked about the center’s ability to help people with asthma and diabetes. Grisafi said they do not have an allergist on staff right now but that a family practitioner could diagnose the problem and either handle it or refer it out to a specialist. He said they were forming relationships with specialists in the area now.
 
de Blasio and Mark-Viverito ended the tour by greeting more workers at the health center and taking a group photo with them.
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